
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Mike McCarthy, Transportation Engineer 

    Cody Field, Management Analyst 

DATE:    April 11, 2022 

SUBJECT: 
Washington County Major Streets Transportation Improvement Program (MSTIP) – Tualatin 
Project Candidate Selection 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council share thoughts on which projects to nominate for MSTIP funding. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Washington County’s Major Streets Transportation Improvement Program (MSTIP) provides funds 
for and builds projects on major streets around Washington County.  The project nomination 
window has opened for cities to nominate projects for the County to fund in fiscal years 2023 
through 2028. 

The attached powerpoint presentation provides an overview of the MSTIP program and an 
overview of some potential projects that Tualatin could nominate.  Staff is seeking Council’s 
thoughts on which projects to nominate. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Staff will prepare nomination forms for the projects that Council chooses to nominate. 

ALTERNATIVES TO RECOMMENDATION: 
Council could choose to not nominate projects for MSTIP. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
MSTIP projects are typically funded, designed, and constructed by the County.  City staff would be 
involved to provide City perspective on project design and delivery, and it is anticipated that this 
involvement would be by currently budgeted staff. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Powerpoint: MSTIP Project Nominations 
- 


